
06/06/2024 SBO Email – Sent to benefit-eligible employees of State Agencies, K12, DTCC, and 
DSU  
 
Email Subject Line:  Get the Facts on What’s Happening – May 2024 Updates 

Dear Benefit-Eligible Employee, 
 
Read the Get the Facts on What’s Happening frequently asked questions resource document for 
facts on what was discussed related to the Group Health Insurance Plan (GHIP) at last month’s 
State Employee Benefits Committee (SEBC) and SEBC Subcommittee meetings and actions 
taken by the SEBC. The document is available on the SEBC page of SBO’s website, in addition to 
lists of committee members, meeting schedules, meeting recordings, meeting materials, and 
more. In the May 2024 Meetings edition, we provide answers to the following questions: 
 

• What change did CVS Caremark Mail Service Pharmacy put into place related to GLP-1 
drugs? 

• What is being discussed related to U.S. Digestive Health practices for Highmark non-
Medicare health plan members? 

• Will recordings of the SEBC and SEBC Subcommittees be made available to the public? 
• What changes did the SEBC discuss related to Calendar Year 2024 Requests for 

Proposals (RFPs)?  
• What decision did the SEBC make related to the Disability Insurance Program (DIP) Rules 

and Regulations? 
• What decision is the SEBC considering related to Group Universal Life (GUL) Insurance? 
• What are the results and implications of the SurgeryPlus Savings Analysis? 
• What are the results of the Statewide Benefits Office (SBO)’s Strategic Plan for Fiscal 

Year 2023? 
 
The SBO encourages you to visit the SEBC page monthly to stay up to date on discussions and 
decisions that impact your benefits. 
 
Best of Health,  
 
The Statewide Benefits Office 
 
Phone: 1-800-489-8933 
Email: benefits@delaware.gov  
Website: de.gov/statewidebenefits 
Like us on Facebook: delawarestatewidebenefits 
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